

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee
July 7th, 2021 Meeting Minutes**

Solo Board		Committee Heads		Club Reps	
Chair – Gary Cameron (GC)	X	Equipment -Jeff Lonsdale (JL)		DCCSD – Robbie Robinson(RR)	X
Vice Chair – Mark Wolfe (MW)	X	Timing and Scoring - Ashley Wille (AW) Larry Chan (LC)	X	SCAT – Nima Abraham (NA)	X
Tres.- Chris Teague (CT)	X	Sound – Eric Sakariassen (ES)	X	SCNAX – Edwin Liu (EL)	X
Sec. - Ric Senior (RS)	X	Novice – Carl Miller (CM)		GUESTS:	
Annual Tech -Hank Yamfang (HY)	X	Membership - Ric Senior(RS)	X		
Registration Chair – Robbie Robinson (RR)	X	Waiver –			
Region - Peter Bollencker (PB)	X				
Course Design - Todd Cameron (TC)	X			Note abbreviations LE = Lake Elsinore PP = porta potty T&T = Test and Tune	
Topic					
CALL TO ORDER – 6:04 PM online. Minutes from approved (RR/EL)					
COMMITTEE REPORTS					
Treasurer	CT - Have a loan from the region, lost ~\$2K on the last event. Porta Potties increased in price, so going to reduce from three to two. NA - To check with the stadium on bathroom options				
LE Lots	NA - June event held ES - To share a post event survey about facilities used during the event				
Membership	RS - 10 Solo numbers sold in the last month LC - To print more numbers for the side of cars				
Registration	RR - July event is open in MSR, lower numbers for both days. Low numbers in some champ run days - PB will resolve before the event via email. Discuss next meeting - Add work option to MSR from September onwards RR - Make events live for the remainder of the year, remove champ run group assignments. Move XA/XB to XSA/XSA				
SDR BOD	PB - Working on year end financials, overall did well. Next RR event in August.				
Equipment	ES - NA provided the region a 8x12 shed, ES to accommodate and store the region shed. NA - Packed up trailer at the end of the previous event, can move unused equipment from the trailer to the region shed. Blower has a flat tire, needs to be fixed.				

	LC - Two new vents on the trailer roof installed. Sand bags have deteriorated. TC - Chalker needs to be renovated, TC will fix after the next event
Timing and Scoring	LC - Provisional and final results published LC - Looking to hand off T&S to another person
Waivers	RS - Speedwaivers worked
Sound	ES - Nima did a great job at the last event. ES - To trial sound procedure to put the meter in a fixed location and set the sound limit to 96dB.
Novice	EL - RR shared list of new folks, EL following up
Annual Tech	
Social Media	PB - Periodic updates on FB continuing.
Courses	
Event Chair Team	NA - Put documentation together on how to run the next event. Need to follow the instructions on parking the trailer.
PAST EVENTS	
LE Practice/ Champ June 19/20	
UPCOMING EVENTS	
LE Practice/ Champ July 24/25	RR - To contact MM to organize rotation of safety stewards PB - Need more help setting up and breaking down
LE Practice/ Champ Sept 11/12	NA - Volunteering to chair the event
OLD BUSINESS	
Member rosters due	RS - Updates from all clubs
NEW BUSINESS	
2022 LE Dates	Proposal is to book the following Jan 22-23 Feb 26-27 Mar 19-20 Apr 16-17 if available Oct 1-2 Oct 22-23 Nov 12-13 Dec 3-4
Social Activity	Friday July16th at Alesmith in Miramar
ADJOURNED	8.19PM. - RR/CT Next meeting is Wed 8/2/21 at online location at 6pm
ATTACHMENTS	None